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NEW VICE-CHANCELLOR SELECTED

~lJ. 79 21ST MA~CH, 1974.

Professor D.W. George.

Professor D.W. George, of the University of
Sydney, will succeed Professor J.J. Auchmuty as
Vice-Chancellor and Principal of the University
of Newcastle.

The Council of the University decided at its
meeting on 14th March to invite Professor George
to accept the office. He subsequently accepted.
Professor George is a graduate in Science and in
Engineering of the University of Sydney with
First Class Honours in Electrical Engineering.
His Doctoral degree for research in the field of
Plasma Physics was conferred by the University
of Sydney in 1966.

Professor George began his academic career in
1949 as Lecturer in Electrical Engineering at
Newcastle Technical College. He subsequently
joined the staff of the School of Electrical
Engineering in the N.S.W. University of
Technology at Broken Hill before accepting an

appointment as Research Officer with the United Kingdom Atomic Energy Commission
and the Australian Atomic Energy Commission working first at Harwell and later at
Lucas Heights.

Following his return to academic life in 1960, Professor George became Associate
~Qrofessor in Electrical Engineering in the University of Sydney and in 1969 was
~~ppointed to the P.N. Russell Chair of Mechanical Engineering in that University.

Originally in the area of nuclear energy, Professor George's research interests
have moved into the field of direct energy conversion and, particularly, into the
area of solar energy, and he is currently a consultant to the Federal Minister of

~linera1s and Energy in this area of growing national and international interest.
Professor George is a member of the Institute of Defence Science and of the

Academy of Science Committee on Solar Energy. He is the author of more than fifty
scientific papers and reports in these research fields and is a Fellow of the
Institution of Engineers, Australia, of the Institution of Mechanical Engineers,
London, of the Institution of Electrical Engineers, London, and is an Associate of
the Australian Institute of Physics.

Professor George has been actively involved in administration within the
University of Sydney where he is at present a Fellow of the Senate and Chairman of
the Professorial Board. In 1970-71 he was President of the Sydney Association of
University Teachers.

Professor George is 47 years of age and is married with two children. His wife
is a graduate in Arts and a Diplomate in Social Studies of the University of
Sydney. Their son is a final year student in Chemical Engineering and their
daughter has this year commenced a degree in Education in the University of Sydney.

It is expected that Professor George will succeed Professor Auchmuty as Vice­
Chancellor in January, 1975.
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ARC HIT E C T U R E F ILL E D

The Vice-Chancellor has announced that Professor E. C0 Parker, currently
University Planner, had been appointed to the second Chair in the Department
of Architecture.

Professor Parker undertook his architectural education at the Sydney
Technical College where he received his Diploma in Architecture with credit
in 1949. In 1953 he became an Associate of the Royal Australian Institute of
Architects and was promoted to Fellowship in 1962. After service in the Royal
Australian Navy, the State Department of Lands, the Forestry Commission and
the Sydney County Council he was appointed a Lecturer in Architecture in the
Department of Technical Education on 2nd January, 1951 and was transferred to
the University of Technology in August, 1954.

At the end of 1956 he was appointed Supervising Lecturer in Architecture at
the Newcastle University College and the following year became the first full­
time member of the architectural staff of the College in Newcastle. He was
promoted to Senior Lecturer in 1959 and became Associate Professor of the
independent University of Newcastle in May, 1965. To Mr. Parker as
Supervising and subsequently Senior Lecturer was given the task of
establishing a School of Architecture at Newcastle as a branch School of
Architecture to the University of New South Wales. Because of the shortage of
staff, for some time after his arrival in Newcastle, he still continued to
lecture on at least one day a week at Kensington.

Professor Auchmuty said that in Newcastle Professor Parker immediately
established himself as one of the leaders in his profession and had been
Chairman of the Newcastle Division of the N.SoWo Chapter.of the Royal
Australian Institute of Architects; a member of the Council of the N.S.W.
Chapter and a member of the N.S.W. Board of Architectural Education. He had
taken a very active part in the cultural life of the Newcastle area and since
1965 he had been in charge of the planning and maintenance section of the
University, where his great services as University Planner over a ten year
period of development would be recognized by all who visit the site.

Professor Parker had two great achievements to his credit in Newcastle.
The first was the establishment of a viable independent School of Architecture,
which produced some outstanding honours graduates when it was under his care,
and, secondly, the organization and control, under a master plan for which he
was a principal.advisor, of the best developed modern University site in
Australia.

CON S E QUE N C E S o F L I QUO R A P P L I CAT ION S

The Vice-Chancellor's Committee on the Whole Future of Control of the University
Site, Its Buildings and Its Activities, advises as follows:

lilt is likely that in the not too distant future authority will be procured ~

for liquor to be sold and supplied to members of the Union and of the Staff 41
House Club and their guests. By virtue of a club licence and of a campus
permit~ the terms of the authority in respect of both the Union and Staff
House will be the same, viz. that liquor may be sold and supplied to members
and their guests on the premises in question.

The legislation creates a number of criminal offences. In some instances
liability rests on the holder of the licence or permit and in others it rests
on other persons. An example of the latter is that in the case of a campus
permit a person commits an offence if he carries away liquor from the premises
unless he proves that the liquor was in his possession before he entered the
premises.

Like all authorities under the Liquor Act 1912, a club licence and a
campus permit involve a measure of police inspection and control. The police
in question are the persons appointed as district inspector (and district sub­
inspectors) for the Newcastle licensing district. The Act makes it their
duty to use all due vigilance and to take all lawful means to enforce
compliance within the provision of the Act. The Act will give the "licensing
police" power to enter the Union and Staff House, to examine every room ;to
take an account of all liquor and so on. Of course the licensing police are
also expressly empowered to enter on campus in order to gain access to the
Union and Staff House. It is a criminal offence to refuse or fail to admit
an inspector or to obstruct him in the discharge of his duty. The offender
is liable to a penalty not exceeding $200 and the licence or permit may be
cancelled.

The chief reason for publishing the foregoing information is simply to
make students and staff aware of the fact that the forms of authority
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conferred by the Act will involve periodic inspections by the liGen~~nz

police of the Union and Staff House."
(In Newcastle Licensing Court on Wednesday, 13th March, the Full Bench of

the Licensing ~1agistrates upheld the Staff Club's appeal against the refusal
of its application for a Club liquor licence,

The Court granted a conditional licence, which will become absolute when an
order to that effect is made in Sydney, and such an order will be made after
the Club instals the necessary equipment (e.g. a glass-washing machine) to the
satisfaction of Newcastle Licensing Police.

It is only once the order is made absolute that liquor may be sold and
supplied upon the Club premises. It is hoped that the order absolute will be
obtained in about a fortnight's time from 13th March.)

ACT I V I TIE S I N THE U N ION

Mr, John Burne, newly appointed Activities Officer for the Union, has
announced the formation of a Jazz Club and a Folk Club and the introduction of
regular film screenings in the Union.

The Jazz Club is mainly concerned with "life" jazz and meets on Thursdays
at 12.30 p.m. A "house" band (clarinet, tTombone, piano, bass and drums) is
augmented by musicians who "sit in". It has been suggested that dances and
river cruises be provided for supporters of the Club.

The Folk Club will meet in the ~cLarty Room on Tuesday, 26th March, from 1
to 2 p,m. to draft a list of activities for first term. Folk singers and
folk fans are invited.

Feature films aTe being screened in the Common Room on Fridays at 1 p.m. and
a timetable of lunch-hour "pop" concerts is being prepared. Students will be
asked to toss coins into a garbage bin while functions are in progress so that
the Union will not have to meet all the cost of staging the film shows,
concerts and other activities.

"Traffic" will be screened on 29th March and "Bedazzled" on 5th April.

CON S U L TAT ION o N H E A L T H

The Department of Community Programmes and the Health Commission of N,S.W.
will present a consultation entitled "Our Environment and Threats to Health"
in the Great Hall Reception Room on 4th and 5th April.

The pamphlet explaining the consultation states: "The purpose is to
consider the price in health that people pay, and could pay, for their
economic and recreational activities, to identify so far as possible the main
environment threats to our health and to consider how these threats might be
averted" .

The speakers will include Mr~ Julie Hayes, Secretary of the Hunter Regional
Coalition of Resident Action Groups, Dr. Gordon Kerridge (Orthopaedic
Surgeon), Dr. Lock Lang (Staff Obstetrician, Royal Newcastle Hospital), Dr.
George ~1cCririck ('1edical Officer of Health) and ~~r, Kevin McDonald (Senior
Lecturer in Biological Sciences, Newcastle Teachers' College).

Enrolment forms can be obtained from the Department of Community Programmes.

SEX I N PUR I TAN S 0 MER SET

The Department of History and the History Club have arranged for Mr. G.R.
Quaife, of the University of New England, to present a lecture, "Sex in
Puritan Somerset", on Friday, 29th March, at 4 p.m. The lecture will be
given in the Council Room of the University.

Mr. Quaife is attached to the Department of History at the University of
New England and is Dean of the Faculty of Arts. He is an authority on
Seventeenth Century European History and has researched extensively in English
County archives. All interested are cordially invited to attend.

The meeting will be followed by the annual general meeting of The History
Club.

C ALL I N G ALL FIR S T YEA R S T U DEN T S

Did you miss the University Skills Assessment?
ONE MORE CHANCE: Saturday, 23rd March; Place: Science Lecture Theatre

(HOl); Time: 9.30 a.m, to noon.
Enquire at the Counselling Service for details.
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FIR S "T - Y· EAR NUM B E R S

Preliminary enrolment figures for this year showed an increase in the intake
of new first year students over last year, the Vice-Chancellor said at the
meeting of the University Council on 14th March.

He said the number of new first year students, as at 5th March, stood at
1,087 - up more than 100 on the intake in 1973. The actual enrolment was
below the target figure - 1,350.

Comparisons of new first year enrolments in Faculties with those for 1973:

1973 1974
(net enrolments (enrolled by Increase or
at 30 - 4 - '73) 5 - 3 - '74) Decrease

Applied Science 19 24 +26%

Architecture 36 35

Arts 389 406 +4%

Economics and Commerce 164 205 +25%

Engineering 146 211 +45%

Mathematics 71 63 -11%

Science 134 143 +7% ~

~
959 1,087

Undergraduate re-enrolments and postgraduate enrolments totalled 2,776 as at
5th March. This, with the 1,087 new first year students, gives a total
enrolment of 3,863 students. (When University News went to press, the total
enrolment was 4.122 - Editor).

The Vice-Chancellor said a lot of people had predicted that with the
abolition of university fees this year there would be a swing to enrolment
by full-time students. In fact, the swing was to enrolment by part-timers,
whose numbers had increased by about 5 per cent.

He said it was interesting to learn that despite the abolition of fees
there had not been a rush on Australian universities, Only two of the
universities had enrolments exceeding the estimated Equivalent FUll-time
Students figure. The reduction in the pressure on universities was a
phenomenon evident in universities in all English-speaking countries.

A CAD E M I C A P P 0 I N T MEN T S

Mr. E.J. DougZas has taken up duties as Lecturer in Economics, He holds
B.Com. and M,Com. degrees in this University and a Ph,D, degree in Simon
Fraser University, Canada.
~r. D.M. GiZling~ who was previously attached to the International Centre
for Research in Accounting at the University of Lancaster, has taken up an
appointment as Lecturer in Commerce for a limited period. He holds B.Com.,
B.C,A. with honours and M.C.A. degrees in Victoria University, New Zealand.
Mrs. J.M. Halford has joined the staff of the Department of Psychology as a
Tutor/Demonstrator. She holds a Bachelor of Arts degree with honours in
this university.
Mr. C.J. Hanna~ who holds a B.A. degree with honours in this university, has
taken up an appointment as Tutor in English.
Mr. J.P. Hill has begun duties as Lecturer in English for a limited period.
He holds B.A. and B,Litt. degrees in the University of Oxford.
Mrs. J.A. MacCaZZum~ a B.Sc. with honours in the University of N.S.W., is
attached to the Department of Biological Sciences as Tutor.
Mrs. F.C. Lambert. has taken up her appointment as Tutor/Demonstrator in
Psychology. She holds a Bachelor of Science degree in the University of
Sydney.
Mr. G.N. McIntyre~ a B.A. in the University of Tasmania, has joined the
Department of Geography as a Lecturer for a limited period.
Mr. P.J. Moope~ a Bachelor of Arts in this university, has commenced duties
as a Senior Tutor in Education for a limited period.
Mp" G,L. Wery.in~ who holds a B.A. with honours degree in this university, has
taken up his appointment as Tutor in Geography.
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handbook for the Library and the
held by Student Administration.
handbook should contact this

AWARDS FOR COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY STAFF

The Association of Commonwealth Universities has published a handbook glvlng
details of fellowships. visiting professorships, grants, etc., open to
university staff in a Commonwealth country who wish to carry out research,
make study visits or teach for a while at a University in another Commonwealth
country,

It is proposed to obtain a copy of the
Staff House, but in the meantime a copy is
Any member of staff wishing to consult the
department.

ART S AND S C I E N C E S F EST I V A L

The University has received information about a new biennial festival ­
"Australia '75" - to be held in Canberra starting in March next year.

Promotion and encouragement of the study and development of Australian
talents in arts, science and technology is the prime object of the Festival.

During the Festival exhibitions will show developments in Australian
research, industry and technology, together with displays of Australian art.
Performances of Australian music. drama, other performing arts, lectures.
readings and demonstrations will be presented at a variety of venues around
the city,

, The Festival's budget will be met through the Council for the Arts, the
Treasury. the Department of the Capital Territory and private enterprise.

Further information may be obtained from the Executive Officer. Mr. T.Z.
tfuitgob. Room 141, First Floor. North Building, Civic Offices, London Circuit.
Canberra City. 2601, telephone 46 2715.

NEW P LAY T 0 B E REA D

The first presentation by the Student Players for 1974 will be a workshop
reading of Vacant, a one-act play by Larry Ga1braith. It will be performed
in the Arts/Drama Theatre on Monday, 25th March, at 7.30 p.m,

Vacant is set in a turn-of-the-century bungalow in one of Newcastle's
inner suburbs and has a cast of three - all university students. The play
deals with the events that occur in the last night spent by the students in
the bungalow, The play will be directed by Robin Laidlaw and the students will
be played by Dianne Gatgens, Ken Dray and Stephen Thornton,

~ After the performance, the Student Players will hold its Annual General
Meeting in the Union Dining Room, This will be followed by a forum on the
play. The audience is invited to take part. Leading the discussion will be
Mr. Jeff Quinn, honours graduate in English in this university and currently
a Ph.D. student at the University of Sydney. Liquid refreshments will be

) served.

I N T ERN A T ION A L A F F A I R S G R 0 UP' S ~1EETING

The postponed annual general meeting of Newcastle Group of the Australian
Institute of International Affairs will be held in the Staff House on Friday,
29th March, at 7.30 p.m,

The AGM will be followed by brief addresses on "The Crisis in Britainll

from members of the staff of the University who have recently returned
from study leave there - Professor Barry Gordon (Economics), Dr. Tony Hassall
(English) and Professor Laurie Short (Education),

S T A F F M E MBE R S ' BOO K

Professor Kevin Lindgren, of the Department of Legal Studies at the
University, and Associate Professor Barry Gordon, of the Department of
Economics, are Co-editors with Mr, H,H, Mason, of the University of
Queensland, of The Corporation and AustraZian Society, a book just
published by The Law Book Company Limited.

The Dook consists of a collection of writings exploring the operation of
corporations in Australia and their impact on the lives of Australians in
a number of areas. The collection of essays has been designed to meet the
needs of students enrolled and enrolling in a number of burgeoning courses
of an interdisciplinary nature in Australian universities and other tertiary
institutions. Most of the essays have been contributed by academics having
expertise in disciplines on which the corporation impinges, However,
essays by two leading Australian businessmen have also been included in order
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to give "business" an opportunity to express what it considers to
modes of corporate behaviour. Another essay by a non-academic is
written by Senator R.G. Withers.

Academics from the University of Newcastle who contributed essays are Mr.
T. Presbury, Mr. V.G. Taylor, Professor Gordon, Professor Lindgren, Mr. S.N.
Jacobi and Professor B.L. Johns.

CON FER E N C E o N A MER I CAN S T U DIE S

The Arts/Drama Theatre will be used by the Australian and New Zealand American
Studies Association for its biennial conference of teachers and sixth-formers
this year. The conference will be held on Saturday, 6th April, from 9 a.m. to
5 p.m. and will, as usual, be devoted to American Studies.

Provisional titles and speakers are: Professor B.J. Dalton (History/James
Cook University), "American Nationalism During the Ante-Bellum"; Dr. N.C.
Talbot (English/Newcastle), "Robert Lowell: an Essay in Practical Criticism";
Mr. R.P. Laidlaw (English/Newcastle), "The Great Gatsby"; Mr. G. McGill
(English/Newcastle Teachers' College), "Henry James: an American Author
Abroad" and Dr. L.E. Fredman (History/Newcastle), "Andrew Jackson: an Over­
rated President?"

C 0 U R S E S A T THE C 0 M PUT E R C ENT R E

The evening and lunch-time Fortran courses offered by the Computer Centre
have been postponed until the week beginning 18th March.

The evening course will be held in Room LG59 from 1700 to 1900 hours on
Mondays, and the lunch-time course will be held in Room AG25 at 1300 hours on
Tuesdays and Thursdays.

If you are intending to join either course please ring the Centre (Ext.
305) and leave your name, department and indicate which course you will
attend.

HIS TOR Y o N F I L M

The History Club will screen a programme of history-oriented feature films
during the academic year, beginning with "Waterloo", starring Rod Steiger as
Napoleon, on 10th April. The screenings will be held in the Arts/Drama
Theatre on Wednesdays at noon.

M R S • A U C H M U T Y E L E C T E D T 0 N A T ION A L P 0 S T0
I

Mrs. Margaret Auchmuty has been elected President of the Australian
Federation of University Women and will take up office for a three-year term
next November. She was President of the N.S.W. Association of University
Women Graduates from 1965 to 1968.

T H I R D " PRO M " S E R I E S

"Prom" concerts will be presented in the Great Hall on Saturday, 23rd March,
at 2 and 7 p.m. Once again the performers will be members of the A.B.C.
National Training Orchestra, conducted by Robert Miller.

The 2 p.m. programme will be: Festival Overture, Opus 96 (Shoftakovitch),
Symphony No. 30 in D major, K.202 (Mozart), Peter and the Wolf (Prokofiev),
1st Movement from Concerto in E flat major for Trumpet and Orchestra (Haydn),
La Procession del Rocio (Turina), three excerpts from The Nutcracker Suite
(Tchaikovsky) and Thunder and Lightning Polka (Johann Strauss).

The 7 p.m. programme: Beatrice and Benedict Overture (Berlioz), Sun
Music 3 (Sculthorpe), Symphony No. 1 in C major (Bizet), Rondo in C major,
K.373 (Mozart), Suite No. 2 for Small Orchestra (Stravinsky) and Ruralia
Hungarica (Dohnanyi).

Admission is by programmes costing 50 cents each. These are available at
The Cashier's Office or the A.B.C. 's Studios in Newcastle.

F I L M S C R E E N I N G S

"The God Haunted - the Greeks" and "The House - Building the Museum" will be
screened in the Drama Theatre on 25th March as part of the film series, '
"Treasures of the British Museum", being shown by the Department of
Community Programmes.

On 1st April the fil~s will be "The Image - Prints and Drawings" and "The
Intimate Details - The Romans".
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Everyone of the series is screened at 1 p.m. and 8 p.m. on Mondays.
The Department is also screening "classic" films in the Main Lecture Theatre

on Friday nights at 8 o'clock.
On 22nd March, "Tokyo Story", which has been described as just about the

best Japanese film ever made, will be shown.
On 29th March, "Intolerance", D.lI!. Griffit.h's ambitious film of the silent

era, will be screened.

" A REM N ANT " FRO M B ECK E T T

Jack Emery, English actor, playwright and producer, will present "A Remnant",
a one-man-show using the works of Samuel Beckett as a script, in the Arts/Drama
Theatre on 2nd and 3rd April.

Emery uses extracts from novels and plays, "Malone Dies", l'Molloy", "Watt",
"Endgame" and "The Unnamable", all by Beckett.

"A Remnant" was first performed at the New Universities Festival in England
in 1966, and seen at the Edinburgh Festival the same year. The first
professional performance was at the "Festival of One Man Shows", Windsor,
where Jack Emery appeared with Sir John Geilgud, Dame Peggy Ashcroft, Robert
Morley, Bernard MacLiammoir and Gladys Cooper.

Emery's stage productions include "Play", "Waiting for Godot", "Happy Days",
"Wesley: A Man Against His Age", "A Man for All Seasons", and "The Dragon".
He has written several television plays and is writing a script for a new B.B.C.
T.V. series based on Churchill's History of the English speaking Peoples.

PER FOR M A N C E B Y D A N C E T R 0 U P E

The Margaret Barr Dance Drama Troupe will present a performance in the Arts/
Drama Theatre on Saturday, 30th March, at 8 p.m.

Twenty-one dancers will give a full programme of dance drama, with
choreography by Margaret Barr. Lighting will be provided by John Bowman of
Sydney. The performance has been arranged by the Department of Community
Progr ammes .

Tickets are available at David Jones and the Union Shop. The price of
admission is $2.50 per person, but limited party bookings at $2 per person can
be arranged by ringing 68 5307 in business hours.

Readers of University News have been requested to assist by providing
accommodation in their homes for members of the troupe on the night of 30th
March. Offers should be made by ringing 68 5307.

SEMINARS ARRANGED BY DEPARTMENT OF LEGAL STUDIES

The Department of Legal Studies is planning a number of seminars this year on
topics of legal interest.

The first will be held in the Accounting Laboratory, Room 108, Social
Sciences Building on Wednesday, 27t.h March, at 11 a.m. when Mr. K.W. Hale, a
member of the Department, will speak on "The Role of the Senate Under the
Australian Constitution".

On 10th April, Professor K.E. LiTldgren will speak on "A Broad View of Death
and Estate Duty Legislation in Australia".

On 19th April, Professor G. Palmer, Chief Legal Officer of the National
Rehabilitation and Compensation Scheme Committee of Inquiry, will speak on the
general topic of compensation without the need to prove fault in the context
of motor and industrial accidents.

C RED I T U N ION NEW S

Starting on 25th March, the Credit Union's office hours will be changed to:

Tuesdays and Thursdays, from 12.45 to 1.15 p.m.
This arrangement may be subject to further changes.

Mr. Robert Weir resigned as Credit Union Secretary to take up duties with
Newcastle Teachers' College. Mr. Robert Richardson has been appointed
Secretary. Miss Kathleen Smith has been appointed Assistant Secretary and
will answer enquiries in Room T25 during Credit Union Office hours.

A joint account may be operated by a member and partner. Specimen
signatures will be required for either partners to withdraw money from the
Credit Union. The member's account number will remain unchanged.
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E N ERG Y CRI S IS"

Newcastle Division of the Institution of Engineers, Australia, will hold a
joint meeting with its Graduates' and Students' Section at the Riddell
Theatre, Newcastle Technical College, on Thursday, 28th March, at 6.30 p.m.

Dr. N.H. Fisher, Director, Bureau of Mineral Resources, Canberra, will
speak on "The World Energy Crisis". Anybody interested is welcome. A light
meal will be available in the Technical College Union at 5.15 p.m.

A NEW D I ALE C TIC

Volume 10 of Dialectic~ the journal of Newcastle Philosophy Club, is already
on sale and may be obtained for 50 cents from the Department of Philosophy
office.

Edited by Bill Warren, it contains the following articles: "The Uncreating
Word" by D. Boyd, "Death and Purposes in Life" by G. Nerlich, "The University:
Sophistic or Socratic", by A.M. Ritchie, "Neutrality in Religion and Education"
by J.C. Walker and "Versions of Marxism" by W.G. Warren and G.c. Curthoys.

"FROM H E GEL T 0 E X I S TEN T I A LIS M "

A series of six extra-curricular seminars on this theme, conducted by Dr. W.
Donie1a, of the Philosophy Department, is being held on Wednesdays from 1 to
2 p.m. in the Philosophy Seminar Room (AllO). Enquiries can be directed to ~
Dr. Doniela, or the Philosophy Department office.

R E QUE S T FOR PEN F R I END S

The University has received the following letter: "If anyone would be ~
interested in becoming sincere penpa1s with young people from Tucson, Arizona,
write to this address: Robin Kempe, 6025 E. Seneca Street, Tucson, Arizona
85712. All letters will be answered. Thank You".

MA THE M A TIC S S E M I N A R S

A seminar will be held in the Library Annexe, Room 216, on Wednesday, 20th
March, at 2 p.m. Professor Frank O. Goodman, Department of Applied
Mathematics, University of Waterloo, will speak on "An Application of
Elementary Number Theory to a Problem in Applied Mathematics".

A seminar will be held in the Biology Building, Room LG08, on Friday, 22nd ~
March, at noon. Professor Goodman will speak on "Thermal Vibrations of
Crystal Surface Atoms: Studies using Particle-Surface Scattering, with
Emphasis on the Case in -which the Particle is a Gas Atom".

U N I V E R SIT Y W0 MEN G R A D U ATE S

An open meeting of the Hunter Valley Branch of the University Women
Graduates' Association will be held on Wednesday, 27th March, in the Staff
House. Members, .husbands, friends and interested persons are invited to
attend.

The guest speaker will be Miss Judith Miller, who will speak on "Prisons
and Corrective Institutions".

The meeting will be preceded at 6.30 by dinner costing $3 per person.
Bookings should be made by ringing Miss Norah Doy1e (63 2573) before Monday,
25th March.

V I SIT 0 R S T 0 THE U N I V E R SIT Y

Departments have given the following details of academics presently visiting,
or expected to visit, the University:

Visitor and Home University

Professor F.O. Goodman,
University of Waterloo,
CANADA.

Department to Which Attached
and Appointment

Mathematics,
Visiting Professor

Dates

March, 1974



Visitor and Home University

Professor O. Penrose,
The Open University,
ENGLAND.

Professor H.S. Shank,
University of Waterloo,
CANADA.

Professor R.G. Stanton,
University of Manitoba,
CANADA.

Professor W.T. Tutte,
University of Waterloo,
CANADA.
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Department to Which Attached Dates
and Appointment

Mathematics, May, 1974
Visiting Professor

Mathematics, May, 1974
Visiting Professor

Mathematics, May, 1974
Visiting Professor

Mathematics, May, 1974
Visiting Professor

Associate Professor Ian J. McGee,
University of Waterloo,
CAN!A.DA.

Dr. R. Bradshaw,
University of Bristol.

Dr. K. Humphreys,
Librarian,
University of Birmingham,
ENGLAND.

Professor H. Langen,
University of Tubingen,
GERMANY.

Mathematics,
Visiting Professor

Geology,
Visitor

Library

Commerce
Visiting Professor

May - November

4th February ­
end of April,
1974.

En~ of March,
1974

July, 1974 ­
mid-September,
1974.

A D V E R T I S E MEN T S

~4 FOR SALE: Cooks Hill, renovated brick terrace, 3-bedrooms, sunroom, loungeroom,
dining room, family room, new kitchen, bathroom, laundry, two toilets; extras.
No drive. $30,000, 'phone 2 2490 outside school hours.

FOR SALE: 1966 Honda 90 scooter, in good working condition, but requires
tuning; $80, 'phone Ext. 404, or 54 1972.

FOR RENT: Two bedroom, weatherboard and tile home, Wallsend, garage, one
carpeted bedroom, furnished, owner wishes applications from only female
teachers or a married couple, ring 51 1992.

ACCOMMODATION WANTED: Newly arrived lecturer requires accommodation for a few
months, preferably near University, contact Chris Enright, Legal Studies Ext.
727 or 731.

KITTENS: To give away. Contact Margaret Davie, Computer Centre, Ext. 305.

FOR SALE: Kombi van 1965; 75,000 miles, $600 or best offer, ring Peter Munro
Ext. 689.

WANTED TO BUY: Weekender (lakeside or country),
or similar area, vacant possession not necessary;
after 5 p.m., 57 4065.

or small house in Cooks Hill
please ring Ext. 526 or,

HOUSE WANTED: Mr. Don Gillins, Lecturer in Commerce, wants to lease a two­
bedroom house, preferably close to University, for approximately three months.
Ring Ext. 553.

BABY-SITTER: Mrs. Hardy, who lives at 18 Milne Street, Shortland ('phone
51 1144), is available for babysitting jobs, day or night.
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FOR SALE: Yamaha 50cc scooter $120 or offer, 1 Sparke Street, Tighes Hill,
'phone 61 2206.

FOR SALE: Maple dining room table and 6 upholstered chairs, very good
condition, $75, ring Mr. J. Norman, Ext. 390, or 61 2240.

FOR SALE: 2' 6" bed with near new inner spring mattress, $17 or nearest
offer; 3' bed with rubber mattress, $14 or nearest offer. Call Dianne
Anderson, 63 2919.

P 0 SIT ION S A V A I LAB L E

Temporary Patrol Attendant Position No. N3l/74

Interested persons are invited to register their names for consideration as
relieving officers on the Attendant Patrol Staff of the University. The
work would suit older men who are fit and reliable and preferably used to
shift work. Interested persons are asked to contact the Personnel Officer,
telephone Ext. 350, for further information.

Stepographer . Secretary's Divi~ion Position No. N33/74

A competent and experienced stenographer is required. Commencing salary will
be up to $85.75 per week, depending upon age, qualifications and experience.
In addition efficiency allowances up to $7.48 per week can be gained by
passing speed tests at examinations.

Applications close on 1st April, 1974.

Attendant (Male) Library Position No. N34/74

Applications are invited for the abovementioned position. Applicants should
have the intermediate certificate. A driver's licence would be an
advantage. Duties include shelving of books, checking shelving order, book
numbering, and other duties as directed. Hours are rostered between 8 a.m. and
10 p.m., Monday to Friday. Commencing salary for an adult $79.92 per week.
Junior rates are according to age.

Applications close on 25th March, 1974.

Temporary/Part-Time Office Assistant/Typist Education Position No. N37/74

Applications are invited for the above position. The duration of employment
is expected to be approximately six months, working thirty hours per week,
Monday to Friday.

Duties connected with the Curriculum Laboratory and Teaching Research ~

Centre of the Department will include routine typing and processing some'
sub-clerical work and would involve dealing with students and staff.

Applications close on 25th March, 1974.
Application forms may be obtained from the Personnel Section, Ext. 251.


